
 

 

Akamai Cannabis Clinic 
3615 Harding Ave, Suite 304 

Honolulu, HI  96816 

 

April 14, 2021 

 

The Honorable Sylvia Luke 

Hawaii State Capitol, Room 306 

415 S. Beretania Street 

Honolulu, HI 96813 

 

OMCCR AUDIT 

 

Dear Representative Luke, 

 

Perhaps you saw yesterday's broadcast by HNN on patient growing. 

 

Please see the comments of Michele Nakata, OMCCR Supervisor, at 4:16. 

 

Limiting patient growing because the department is understaffed runs contrary to the 

intent of our Medical Cannabis Program, which is to ensure that patients have 

uninterrupted availability to an adequate supply of their state authorized cannabis 

medicine. 

 

What is happening to the $38.50 x 30,000 patients that the OMCCR Registry Program 

is collecting annually?  Is it just sitting in the Medical Cannabis Registry special fund? 

Or being used for other department purposes? 

 

I've been asking for a review of OMCCR's accounting records during my testimony this 

Session. 

 

How do we go about getting an audit of OMCCR? 

Is this something the Legislature can request? 

 

Thank you for your help. 

 

Aloha, 

 

 
Clifton Otto, MD 
cliftonotto@hotmail.com 
808-233-8267. 

https://www.hawaiinewsnow.com/2021/04/14/patients-fear-losing-access-medical-cannabis-amid-push-restrict-amateur-grow-operations/
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